








































A  Deed  Restricted  Community 

NEWSLETTER 

July   1996 

6:OO p.m., Tuesday,   August 6, 1996 

36OO Block Audubon Place 

(Future Meeting: September 5, 1996) 

  

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

It is hotter than blazes right now! How will we ever get through all the summer with these temperatures and 
conditions?! The drought is killing everything and water and rain are high priorities. Needless to say we should 
conserve the one and pray for the other. Prayers were answered... THUNDERSTORMS TODAY! 

Westmoreland and Audubon attended a meeting with the City Dept. of Public Works last week. They presented 
their street overlay project for the two subdivisions. Practically all of Westmoreland's streets will be overlaid and 
included with those is Audubon,:1The overlay a is five-step process and each step will be done to all the streets 
before they move on to the next step. What this means is that it will appear as if some stopping and starting is 
going on. The work is being done by an independent contractor hired by the city and the whole oroject should 
take 30 - 45 days... beginning now. This is going to impact traffic and parking on Audubon at /arious times. The 
side streets wiii probably have to bear increased parking and traffic and the residents of Audubon will be 
inconvenienced at times. If there are any questions or complaints - direct them to Tom Artz at the City Dept. Of 
Public Works or Laura Devinney, and we will try to help. Let's all be considerate of one another for this time. 

A word about garbage... Garbage pick-up is every Tuesday and Friday unless there is a holiday. 
Heavy Trash is the last Thursday of the month, but if you have Heavy Trash that you want picked up and 
you are unsure of the exact Thursday, call the City Sanitation Dept. to find out. Remember garbage does 
not go to the curb until 6:00 P.M. the day prior to the collection day! Especially in this merciless heat, 
have pity on our olfactory senses at least, as well as, our neighborhood's aesthetic and sundry animal 
curiosity! 

•
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There will be NO MEETING IN JULY and the August meeting will be National Night Out on Tuesday, 
August 6th at 6:00 P.M. This is an annual event for Audubon, as well as other neighborhoods, and is held 
on the esplanade of Audubon in the 3600 block (between Kipling & Marshall). We have a picnic supper and 
participate in the national movement. National Night Out is designed to: (1) heighten crime and drug prevention 
awareness; (2) generate support for, and participate in, local anticrime programs; (3) strengthen neighborhood 
spirit and police community relations; and (4) send a message to criminals letting them know that neighbor 
hoods are organized and fighting back. Let's join other neighborhoods by putting on the porch lights and having 
a picnic/block party. After the picnic, we are invited to the Community Police Storefront at 802 Westheimer. 
This is a fun event, so bring your lawn chairs and something to eat and drink and join your neighbors. 
It will start at 6:00 P.M. Laura Devinney and Sam Bernstein will be coordinating the food and drink so 
give them a call! Laura @ 529-9926 or Sam @ 526-4967. , 

;>••     Jiit''         Laura Devinney 
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Meeting Notice: 



AROUND NEARTOWN   " !s 

There are two (2) non-permitted 
sexually oriented businesses currently 
operating in the Neartown area. They 
are Mustang Alley @ Wes-
theimer/Dunlavy and Entrance to 
Eden at 4211 Graustark. Robert 
Waters of Rick's Cabaret fame is 
purchasing land on the SW Freeway 
feeder (near to the new IHOP) for 
another Rick's Cabaret fortopless(?) 
dining(?). Various civic organizations 
are appealing to the City Council for a 
moratorium on these type of permits 
pending a revision in the ordinance. 
Pitifully, the owners of these estab-
lishments have little concern or care 
about the impact of their business 
ventures on the neighborhood citi-
zenry. 

Avondale Civic led a presentation to 
City Council regarding the opening of 
the new THEME CLUB "M." Their 
location at the old Tilas or the NE 
corner of Wesiheimer @ Ci ockei will 
have the entrance positioned on 
Avondale, a predominantly residential 
street. Avondale is protesting this new 
and extensive incursion by yet another 
bar in their neighborhood. 

The lot on the west side of Mon-trose 
between Bomar & Peden has changed 
hands again. Perhaps townhouses, 
this time?! A restaurant supply is 
moving into a warehouse building 
between W. Drew and Bomar. New 
townhouses on Montrose, Missouri @ 
California. Upscale Center in Audubon 
on Montrose @ Hawthorne. 
Westmoreland has put forth the idea of 
closing Hawthorne @ the SW Free-way 
©verpass and Taft @ the alley north of 
Hawthorne. Audubon would like street 
humps to cut speedy pass through 
traffic. - . - ._ ;f 

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!CONTEST CON-

TEST CONTEST!!!!!!!!!! ._ 

Audubon is sponsoring a deco-
rative neighborhood sign Contest. 
We would like a sign for our Neigh-
borhood to be displayed with pride 
in prominent public locations 
around our borders. Put on your 
creative hats and submit your 
designs to the membership meet-
ing in September. The winner re-
ceives a dinner for two at the River 
Cafe. 

ALLIANCE 

SECURITY PATROL-

UPDATE 

Please read the enclosed flyer 
and join with your neighbors in 
supporting our private security 
patrol provided by the Harris Co. 
Constable. It makes a difference 
to have this patrol by discouraging 
crime, as we!!.a? limiting loitering 
and vagrancy. On the flyer are 
suggested rates. Payments can be 
made quarterly. The Alliance 
Security Patrol is funded yearly, 
with each year beginning in Octo-
ber and ending the end of Septem-
ber. To all current subscribers, 
the third quarter payments are due 
(if applicable). Send payments of 
Alliance Security dues to: Alliance 
Security, 2615 Waugh Dr. #108, 
Houston, Tx 77006. 

Audubon Place Civic Associa-
tion welcomes letters and articles 
from its members on matters of gen-
eral interest to the neighborhood. 
They should be submitted on disk 
compatible with Word Perfect or 
Word. The letters and articles do not 
necessarily express the opinion of 
Audubon Place Civic Assoc. Deliver 
your letters or articles to the mailbox 
at 816 Kipling by the 20th of each 
month (deadline). 2 

MEETING NOTICE
 
£
 

No July Meeting. See you August 6 
(Tuesday) at 6:00 PM on the esp ""* 
nade of Audubon (3600 block) W 
NATIONAL NIGHT OUT!!!! Bring 
food, bug spray, chairs and smiles! 
AUDUBON T-SHIRTS WILL BE ON 
SALE AND THERE WILL BE MEM-
BERSHIP INFO AVAILABLE AND A 
CHANCE TO JOIN AUDUBON FOR 
THE REST OF 1996 AND ALL OF 
1997 FOR THE LOW PRICE OF 
$15.00 

Meteorologist's Unique Bungalow 
Withstands Test of Time 

In 1915, the year in which Houstoni-
ans were reading about the tragic sink-
ing of the Lusitania, and det.ating the 
future U. S. involvement in the esca-
lating war in Europe, the City Directory 
listed only four homes on Harold Strest. 
This street, like many in Houston, would 
experience dramatic and often painful 
changes during the years that foiiuv ^ 
Although Harold would eventually ue 
extended a full nine blocks beyond the 
original Montrose subdivision, and lined 
with numerous charming houses 
representing a variety of eclectic archi-
tectural styles, it would also be scarred 
by the uninspired plans of future entre-
preneurs. Of the four original houses, 
two have been demolished, and one has 
been subjected to the indignities of 
several insensitive modifications. 
Fortunately, the delightful Craftsman-
style bungalow at 809 Harold remains 
with its raised stone porch, its stick-
work gable supports, and its multi-
paned windows, fundamentally unal-
tered, for this generation to admire. 

The home's first resident was Ed-
ward A. Flewellen, who was born near 
Washington on the Brazos in 1871. Mr. 
Flewellen's great-grandfather, Colonel 
John D. Andrews, arrivedjn Houston 
in1837, and served as city's second 
mayor. It is believed that Colonel 
Andrews built 



the first two-story residence in Houston, 
at410 Austin, with lumberand accesso-
ries shipped from Baltimore. Unfortu-
nately, this historic structure, which 
sheltered and entertained six genera-
tions of the Andrews Family, was razed 
in 1937. A later residence of E. A. 
Flewellen and his wife Claire, at 4201 
Caroline, was eventually to suffer the 
same fate. 

In 1918 the bungalow was occupied 
by the Houston Chronicle's chief finan-
cial editor, Lucius C. Talmage, his wife 
Julia, and her illustrious father, Dr. Ber-
nard Bunnemeyer, who was, in 1909, 
placed in charge of Houston's first regu-
lar bureau of weather observation, which 
had, as a result of his investigations, 
become the headquarters of the Texas 
section. Dr. Bunnemeyer was born in 
Oldenburg, Germany in 1854, but jour-
neyed to Texas after completing college 
in order to escape compulsory service in 
the German military., Ironically, shortly after 
his arrival he joined the U. S. Army. As a 
member of the signal corps he learned 
the rudiments of meteorology and 
experienced, first-hand, ths American 
Frontier. During the Spanish-American 
War he was chief clerk to General J. C. 
Breckenridge, inspector general of the 
U. S. Army. Although Dr. Bunnemeyer 
graduated from George Washington 
University in 1892 with an M.D. degree, 
he never practiced medicine. Instead, he 
returned to the Weather Bureau, then a 
part of the Department of Agriculture. 
Following assignments in Jacksonville, 
Providence, and Galveston, Dr. 
Bunnemeyer was transferred to 
Houston, where he spent the remaining 
thirteen years of his life. 

Lucius and Julia Talmage lived at 
809 Harold for 36 years. Since 1954, 
however, the house has been sold 
many times. Nevertheless, Audubon 
Place is fortunate that, throughout its 
history, the home has remained a 
single family dwelling, ready to shel-
ter, with elegance, another Hous-
tonian who may someday occupy a 
place of leadership in our community. 

Ed Muraski 

The above article was originally 
written for this publication in 1992. 
Now, four years later, the property 
has been sold to new owners who 
plan a full restoration. Michael Lan-
drum and Phillip Paratore are both 
architects who, by training and tem-
perament, appreciate and respect the 
unique aspects of the house's de-
sign, and they intend to retain the 
historic ambiance of the home. 

planned at the rear of 
the house, and rooms will be added 
to the second floor, taking advantage 
of the generous attic space, but the 
new side-facing dormers will be built 
in a style sympathetic to the existing 
building, and will not detract from the 

facade. 
* 

There are rumors that ffi% house 
was designed and built by Maxine 
Petersen's father, EwartH. Lightfoot, 
and that the blueprints are in the 
collection of the University of Texas 
School of Architecture in Austin. This 
has not been verified, but Landrum 
and Paratore are interested in getting 

the home listed in the National Register 
of Historic Places, and will probably 
look into this during the course of their 
research. 

Certainly the most notable unique 
aspect of the house is the generous 
use of blocks of quartz, hand chiseled 
into roughly square shapes, and obvi-
ously carefully chosen for color com-
patibility. This material is used for the 
balustrades and columns of the front 
porch, for the exterior of the fireplace, 
and as part of the mantel in the living 
room. 

The Arts and Crafts Style is rather 
purely stated in the living and dining 
rooms, which boast eleven foot beamed 
ceilings, dark-stained woodwork, and 
period chandeliers. The windows of 
these rooms are of varied and appealing 
designs, and are, surprisingly, intact. A 
few later-added excrescences will have 
to be removed, but the owners plan to 
retain the purity of the original design of 
these two rooms. 

_ The other rooms, though, especially 
the kitchen and bathrooms, have no 
remaining architectural merit, and will 
be redsigned with an emphasis on 
modern convenience rather than period 
ambience. 

We are fortunate that this appealing 
and Historic home has been acquired 
by sympathetic and sensitive (and, 
hopefully, rich and energetic) new 
owners who will save this jewel for the 
benefit of the entire neghborhood. We 
extend to them our best wishes. 

 
  

SEE YOU AT THE NEXT MEETING, 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 6,  1996 3600 

BLOCK OF AUDUBON 6:00 P.M.



 

 






































